RESOLUTION No. 5, 2025

WHEREAS, the Terre Haute Park and Recreation Board realizes the importance of being aware of the
Parks and Recreation needs of the residents of Terre Haute, Indiana and

WHEREAS, the Board recognizes the importance of sound planning in order to meet the needs of its own
citizens.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE TERRE HAUTE PARK AND RECREATION BOARD does grant
the Board of Public Works and Safety the authority to enter into a contractual agreement for
Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) services from C. H. Garmong & Son, Inc for the Vigo County YMCA
Renovation Project as well as manage change orders to that contract. The Board of Public Works and
Safety is expected to provide the Parks and Recreation Department and Park and Recreation Board with
monthly project updates and notify all parties of meetings pertaining to City Parks projects. The Park
Board reserves the right to approve any significant design changes.

Passed and signed this 27" day of May, 2025
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